
Annual General Meeting of Members May 7th 1921 

 

Mr H Slatter presided and 40 members were present.  

 

The Minutes of last Autumn Annual Meeting were read and adopted. 

 

The Financial Statement was considered and after being explained by the Treasurer, Mr Jas Lochead, 

it was moved by Mr Jas Kershaw that the Balance Sheet be adopted, seconded by Mr F Moss and 

carried unanimously. Mr Jas Kershaw in moving the adoption of the Balance Sheet referred to the 

considerable amount of work done by Mr Lochead, also the House Committee and stated that on 

behalf of the Auditors he had pleasure in saying that they found the Accounts in proper order. 

 

The Secretary’s Report for the Year was read giving particulars of the work done by the Committee 

and Sub-Committees, also the position of the Club as regards membership etc. also reference to the 

Levy being unsatisfactory. It was moved and seconded and that the Secretary be thanked for same. 

(Carried unanimously). 

 

The recommendation of the Committee that he Club provide mementos for the winners of the Hall 

Cup and War Trophy was discussed and the motion of Mr H Slatter seconded by Mr Widdop and 

supported by Mr Jas Kershaw this was agreed. 

 

Several suggestions as to the form of memento were made but it was decided to leave the question 

in the hands of the Committee. 

 

The President, Mr J W Kenworthy, being unable to attend, the presentation of the Kenworthy Cup 

replica and Lady Aitken Cup memento did not take place. 

 

The Captain, Mr H Slatter presented the prizes “given by Mr A Smith” to the winners of the Men’s 

Foursomes Competition which had taken place that day. 

 

Mr Hall introduced the question of the Subscription from the Officers Mess vi:- £10/10/- and stated 

that he thought this amount inadequate, several members took part in the discussion which 

followed and eventually it was decided to leave the matter in the hands of the Committee for 

serious consideration. 

 

The question of the Levy was discussed by several members, also the Subscription, but the matter 

was left over until the Autumn Meeting. 

 

Mr Jos H Taylor gave notice of motion that at the next Annual Autumn Meeting he should move that 

the subscriptions be increased to £4/4/- for Gentlemen and £2-2-0 for Ladies. 

 

A vote of thanks to the Auditors moved by Mr J R Widdop, seconded by Mr A Lees and supported by 

Mr Jas Lochead was carried unanimously, and Mr Jas Kershaw accepted same on behalf of the 

Auditors. 

 

A vote of thanks was given to the Captain for his Services, proposed by Mr E Williamson seconded by 

Mr J H Taylor and supported by Mr W H Andrew; and Mr Slatter suitably acknowledged, and replied 

to the great assistance he had received from the Committee and members of the Club. 



A hearty vote of thanks to all the donors of prizes was given, moved by Mr F Moss seconded by Mr J 

Smethurst. 

 

A vote of thanks to the Captain for presiding terminated the meeting. 

 

John W Kenworthy 

Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


